MINUTES
SAGINAW AREA GIS AUTHORITY

GENERAL MEETING

July 16, 2018
(9:00am)

MSU EXTENSION
1 Tuscola Street
Saginaw, MI 48602
________________________________________________________________________
Members Present:
Rob Grose, Chairman; Russ Taylor, Vice Chairman; Jim Loiacano, Member; Mike McGibney, Member: Randy Pfau, Member, David Smigiel, Member; Gail Basner, Member; Tom Mayan, Member; Annamarie Reno, Member; Rob Kehoe, Member; Larry Tibbits, Member; Bob Corrin, Member; James Frelitz, Member.

Others Present: 
Dan Hoffman, SAGA; Bill Jeruski, SAGA; Brian Stark, Saginaw County Metropolitan Planning Commission; JoAnn Crary, Saginaw Future.

Meeting called to order at 9:00 am by Chairman Grose.
Roll Call:



A quorum was present.
Approval of Agenda:

Motion by Loiacano with support by Frelitz to approve agenda as presented.

Motion Carried.

Approval of Minutes from April 16, 2018:

Motion by Kehoe with support by Taylor to accept April 16, 2018 Minutes as presented.

Motion Carried.
Accounts Payable and Budget Review:

Hoffman reported in Moore’s absence.  It was stated that last week Saginaw County had sent SAGA their invoice for the previous quarter and that this amount is not reflected on the budget report provided.  Grose commented that SAGA is no longer running Google Ads which is reflected in our income.  Hoffman stated there is a $2800 payment outstanding for work he did for EMCOG.
Motion by Loiacano with support by Kehoe to accept the Budget Report. 
Motion Carried.
Staff Update:
Rolled Over Data:  It was reported by Jeruski that on May 1, 2018 SAGAGIS rolled over to the 2019 assessing database.  He reported that most municipalities had already provided a 2019 database to facilitate this change.  He did comment that Zilwaukee City and Zilwaukee Township have not provided a database at this time and that perhaps one could be obtained from Saginaw County Equalization’s database.
Parcel Owner Address Update Issue:  There was a discussion concerning the timeliness and accuracy of the ownership data displayed on SAGAGIS.  Currently ownership pulls exclusively from the local assessor databases.  Township building inspector Kehoe expressed frustration that in some of the units he works with the ownership data was not as up to date as he wanted and stated that he would prefer this data to come from County Equalization in future.  Jeruski and Hoffman explained the pros and cons of maintaining the single database system SAGA currently employs (assessor databases only) as opposed to restructuring to a mixed database system, i.e., assessor databases and the County Equalization database.  It was stated that our online contractor Amalgam had communicated to SAGA that the single database we currently run would be preferable to a mixed database system due to stability, traceability of data, lessened chance of corruption and decreased operating cost and operating time.
New SAGA Plotter:  Hoffman stated SAGA had recently acquired anew plotter through a Homeland Security Grant administered on our behalf by Lieutenant Mark Przybylski in EOC.  The printer was valued at $7,767 and is housed in the Saginaw County IT Department for proximity to both SAGA and EOC.  No SAGA money was used for this acquisition.
Calculated Parcel Dimension Annotation:  Hoffman report that work was ongoing on a new calculated parcel dimension layer.  This layer is to be derived from polygon line segment lengths and eventually to be placed on SAGAGIS as an adjunct to our current plat/survey/legal description based dimension layer.
Public Works Layer:  It was reported that SAGA has now place public works/utility data online.  Merrill’s data is available to the general public and Birch Run is available only via a password sign in.  Hoffman told the membership to contact him if they were interested in having their utility data available online.
House Address Numbers Available:  Jeruski reported that SAGAGIS now has the functionality to add house numbers to parcel maps.  This feature can be found in the Parcel portion of the Layer dropdown menu.

EMCOG/MDOT Trails Project:  Hoffman report that he was continuing to create individual regional trail maps for EMCOG but had discontinued doing the larger region wide maps.

LUCA Project Update:

It was reported that the US Census LUCA data went well with the focus being on multi-unit dwellings.  Hoffman report he had gotten good feedback form all involved.  The work was estimated by Hoffman to have taken over 2 ½ weeks.
E911 Update:
Hoffmann said that work was being done on surrounding area municipal boundaries.  He also reported that he had completed a couple of recent updates for 911 and that he had resolved an issue that would now make uploads easier.  It was requested of the City of Saginaw, through McGibney that the City inform SAGA of any road abandonments.  McGibney said he would and also said that he could tell SAGA at this time that the City had recently permanently abandoned Fayette Street between Mackinaw Road and Gratiot Road.
LiDAR Grant Update:

Hoffman reported that he and Saginaw County Department of Public Works Director, Brian Wendling, had been in conversation with Spicer and Federal agencies to try and expedited the LiDAR grant money SAGA has been waiting on for nearly two years now.  It appears the bottleneck in the process is a backlog of grant reviews currently flooding the USGS.  It was reported that another year of delay would not be unexpected.  SAGA continues to wait to hear back from USGS regarding our grant money.
City of Saginaw Agreement for Server Use:

It was reported that the paperwork for the agreement had been delivered to Klopcic and that SAGA was waiting on the agreement to be signed.  McGibney said he did not expect any problems.

Per Parcel Rate Increase to Budget:

Hoffman told the membership that the current budget has the per parcel membership rate for SAGA increasing five cents for the next fiscal year.
Motion by Mayan with support to Approve the Per Parcel Rate Increase to $1.65 for the Upcoming Fiscal Year. 
Motion Carried.
Wind Opportunities / Challenges for Saginaw Co. – JoAnn Crary-Saginaw Future:

JoAnn Crary of Saginaw Future gave a short presentation on recently passed State legislation regarding renewable energy quotas being imposed on public utilities and the subsequent potential expansion of wind farms to Saginaw County.   She offered to host sessions featuring third party wind turbine experts for the local municipalities.  These sessions would provide engineering experts to discuss sound and sight impacts as well as general details of wind farm operation.  Economic impact data and potential benefits/detractions to the community would be addressed as well.  These sessions would be informational and aimed at preparing communities to develop informed wind ordinances in advance of potential windmill expansion in the county.  She said these sessions could be joint as well as private one on one with the communities.  It was stated that these meetings would not be public meetings and are intended so that local municipalities could be proactive in creating wind ordinances best suited to their individual needs.  

Crary asked any municipalities interested in this offer to please contact her at Saginaw Future to schedule a session. 
Other Business:

None.
Adjournment:
Motion by Taylor with support by Kehoe to adjourn. 

Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 9:43 am.
Next General Meeting – 9:00am, September 17, 2018 at MSU Extension.
Next Executive Meeting – 9:00am, August 6, 2018 at Thomas Township Hall.
Minutes prepared by Bill Jeruski
